
From: Juliana Payne [mailto:julianap@restaurantcater.asn.au]  

Sent: Wednesday, 26 September 2018 1:18 PM 
To: Chambers - Lee C 

Subject: RE: Restaurant and Catering Industrial 

 
Dear Ms Fijalski 
 
I refer to the directions dated 25 September 2018 and the actions involved. 
 
My apologies again for our regrettable failure to attend;  unfortunately our in house counsel and 
only IR staff member Marianne Wells has left our employment suddenly for personal reasons, and 
we have been attempting to bridge the gap until the new in house counsel starts work on 3 October 
2018.    This is the reason for our non attendance. 
 
Is it possible for me to seek the allowance by Commissioner Lee to permit us to have an extension of 
the 2 October 2018 deadline by one week? This would enable our new in house counsel to address 
the required submission in this case.  It is unfortunate that we have had this gap in our staffing, as 
we are only have the one staff member with responsibility for this area of work. 
 
I would be grateful if we could be granted this allowance at this difficult time. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Juliana Payne | Chief Executive Officer 
Restaurant & Catering Industry Association  
 
t 1300 722 878 | m 0468 328 513 | f 1300 722 396 | e julianap@restaurantcater.asn.au  

 
From: Chambers - Lee C <Chambers.Lee.c@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 26 September 2018 9:19 AM 
To: Juliana Payne <julianap@restaurantcater.asn.au> 
Subject: RE: Restaurant and Catering Industrial 
 
Dear Ms Payne, 
 
Further to your email below, please see link to the website which contains the Directions and 
Interim Order issued by Commissioner Lee yesterday, Wednesday 26 September 2018 in this matter: 
 
https://www.fwc.gov.au/awards-and-agreements/modern-award-reviews/4-yearly-review/award-
stage/award-review-documents/MA000119?m=AM2014/284 
 
Kind regards,  
 
VICTORIA FIJALSKI  
Associate to Commissioner Lee 
 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel: 03 8656 4534 
Fax: 03 9655 0401 
chambers.lee.c@fwc.gov.au  
 
11 Exhibition St, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 
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www.fwc.gov.au 
 

 
From: Juliana Payne [mailto:julianap@restaurantcater.asn.au]  

Sent: Monday, 24 September 2018 4:29 PM 

To: Chambers - Lee C 
Subject: Restaurant and Catering Industrial 

 
Dear Victoria 
 
I understand you were contacting us today about a teleconference – I apologise if we have made an 
error 
 
Marianne Wells who was our in house counsel has left the organisation suddenly and in the rapid 
handover we did not note anything for today? 
Do you have any information you could send me, we are awaiting the start of our new in house 
counsel on 3 October. 
 
Regards 

 
Juliana Payne | Chief Executive Officer 
Restaurant & Catering Industry Association  
 
t 1300 722 878 | m 0468 328 513 | f 1300 722 396 | e julianap@restaurantcater.asn.au  

 

Restaurant & Catering I Discover Hospitality  
 
#restcatering #savouraus #savourawards #discoverhospitality 
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